  BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON MARCH 15TH 2015 
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM . Malcolm Lobley of Bardsey Tennis Club attended   to give a presentation of  proposed  improvements to the Tennis Club facilities. A general discussion followed including the possibility of a grant from Sport England. 
A resident from Bingley Bank attended to discuss the application she has made for an extension and decking at 33 Bingley Bank. She justified the work contemplated and promised to send Cllr Tatman a copy of her comments to LCC.

DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. None.
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Frankland, Sidle, Tatman,Ward,, Bosomworth, Flockton and Hoyland. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllr Bryant 

6656   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON FEBRUARY 12th  These were approved.  
6657   MATTERS ARISING  
1.Willan's Wood and Horse Trough. Cllrs Flockton and Ward had met Andy Lloyd who had given them a quotation of £495 for Tree Work in Willan's Wood. The Clerk suggested they contact Dalby Landscapes and Cllr Bryant e mailed that he might be able to get his ex gardener to do the work but it would be a little later in the year. The two Cllrs later met Andy Ward and Nigel Dalby but await quotes from them. There are various options , dependent on whether BPC can make use of 106 money for this project. The boundary could simply be tidied up or there could be a more ambitious project to restore the almost missing footpath and make the centre into a user friendly area. Another meeting is planned with Richard Lapish and Andy Ward. (Action MW and LF)
Cllr Frankland provided details of a suitable ground cover membrane which would be sufficient for the Horse Trough. He proposed Apollo heavy duty woven weed suppressant for use under patio slabs, paving and decorative stones. This is puncture resistant but allows water to penetrate. The cost at Toolstation is £9.90 for 1 metre x 14.m which would be sufficient for the job. It was agreed that this should have some priority, but first Mark Hullah should be asked to do a preliminary dig to find out whether there are original  cobbles there which might be re-set to provide an authentic and original surface . Failing this, Council should go with Cllr Frankland's suggestion.  Cllr Frankland is willing to meet Mark on site. (Action JG/IF) 
2. Litter Pick   This had been a great success, with a a whole skip  and a LCC truck filled with rubbish. Thanks must be expressed to Richard Brown and the “Flyers” for their splendid organising. Some litter required a thorough visit from LCC who were notified of the site. 
3.Bowling Club Lease  The Bowling Club is in general satisfied with the lease drawn up by Mr Dyson of Hartlaws but is not happy with the proposed break clause after 15 years .There was much discussion on this point , with Cllrs for and against the clause. Those against felt that it was not right to tie the hands of future PCs who might wish to develop the land and would still offer security to the Bowling Club by having to find them alternative premises in this event. A strong consideration is the importance attached by grant giving bodies such as Sport England to the length of a lease with the inclusion of a break clause. The Chairman offered to contact Sport England on this issue. (Action ES)   
4.Grassed Area on Grange Close. Cllr Frankland said that he had written to Network Rail but received no reply to date.                                                                                                                      5. Highways Update - Cllr Hoyland reported:-

· A58 - 2nd Sinking Manhole – Steve Parry will look and assess.

· A58 Milestone – Steve Parry will replace but not until after April as resources currently stretched to their limits. 

· Bingley Ginnel -Cllr Hoyland has received an estimate which she has posted to PROW for consideration and advice.- 4 choices :-
1.Tidy edges – set new level against manhole cover, clean pathway &apply tack coat, supply & lay 30mm thickness of 6mm wearing tarmacadam to resurface complete pathway. - £4,420 + VAT.                                                                                                                                        2.Set timber edges to all open sides of pathway - £1,340+ VAT.                                                                        3.Set concrete edges to all open sides of pathway - £3,380+VAT.

4. Prepare & lay tarmac to worst stretch of pathway (no allowance for edges), approx. 50 linear metres  - £1855 + VAT. 

Other estimates would be helpful but no success to date.in getting more. 
· Congreve Way  – Nick Borras has agreed to road marking Congreve Way/Alban's Close – to be done in 4-6 wks. 

· Duck Pond – Following a request from a resident ,BH asked Rosie Watts (PROW) for advice but told she was leaving PROW. Contacted Bob Buckenham but he is on holiday until March 16. 

· Mill Lane/ Church Lane – She has been reminded that cleaning not done. Re-requested this. Refuse replied that they have again asked for it to be done.

· Milner Lane – Many reports of dumping here. Richard Brown, Cllrs Bryant and Hoyland informed Bev Kirk , and Cleansing have recently removed it. Richard Brown saw the removal and pointed out a large pile of asbestos. Bev currently investigating but it may take time as she has to raise an order. 

· Woodacre Lane- Overgrown vegetation on bends . BH has e mailed Bev. Kirk. 

· Blacksmith's  Field Gate – BPC needs to reclaim for work done before Rosie Watts leaves.(Action JG) 

6.Parish Council Election. Known details learnt from YLCA will be published in the Newsletter. The Clerk is still trying to get local information from LCC Elections Office.  

7.Woodacre Crescent  Cllr Hoyland will investigate the legal position re placing Residents Only signs on private roads. There is a problem at present due to people being afraid to park on the crescent  and causing congestion by parking on the main road instead. (Action BH) 
8.Parish Assembly and Next Meeting. The next meeting will be on April 9th, followed a week later by the APM on April 16. David Gluck is to be invited to speak on the NDP. Cllr Sidle will draft a flyer to go in the next newsletter.  

9. Snow Ploughing Agreement.  Cllr Priestley of EKPC has drafted an Agreement for EKPC which has been agreed by Andrew Ward, except for the start date. He had initially suggested commencing this last winter, but BTS pointed out that there had been a Gentleman's Agreement in place the previous year when they had bought the snow plough. EKPC had agreed  on the need to honour this. The same  arrangements should apply to Bardsey.  Bardsey PC agreed also and Cllr Sidle will adapt the Agreement for Bardsey.                                                                                                                               
6658   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  Cllr Ward is investigating ways of reinstating some paths , again using 106 money if allowed for the purpose. He is meeting Andy Ward there next week. 
2. Neighbourhood Plan. Ian Mac Kay of LCC had informed the Chairman that he would welcome the opportunity to comment on the Draft NDP before it went to the village for consultation. He had then proposed a number of amendments which in his opinion would make for improvement(These did not necessarily represent the views of LCC Planning Officers) . The Chairman and Vice Chairman had agreed that these proposals should be considered for amendment to the document. David Gluck had offered to work through them and suggest modifications, but it would take him a few weeks to do this. It had been agreed that the SC should hold its next meeting when the revisions are in place and David free to attend their meeting. This has now been re-scheduled for March 18th.Cllr Rachael Procter has informed the Council that the Secretary of State has said that in his opinion LCC now has the curtail five year land supply and there is no necessity for as many as 70,000 new houses in the plan period. 
3. Playground. The Inspection Report for February has been received. There are no major problems.,all items inspected being  either medium or low risk.  The potential problem brought to their attention by BPC regarding the rota net is considered OK. Maintenance of moving parts may require greasing and possibly re securing from time to time .In response to to a comment from Gilly Wright about damage to the fence,  Mark Hullah denied any  responsibility and said that he believed it was caused by teenagers. 
4. Web Site .Nothing to report. 
5. Sports Club.  Cllr Bosomworth had e mailed details of the last meeting.  The budget is on track but there is some concern over energy consumption. They need to review hire charges which are currently not meeting costs. There has been good attendance at senior  cricket   to date. The Football section may be able to get a grant from the FA. There will be a cricket season bash on Saturday 12th September.
6659   PLANNING 
1 .New Applications.:-  

(a) 15/00556- 22 Congreve Way – Exts.- Object.  
(b) 15/00534 –33 Bingley Bank  Ext. & Decking – Object                                                                                                                                                      (c) 15/ 00193 - Rigton Croft,Scardale Lane  – Det. Garage – Object                                                                                                                                                            (d) 15/ 00432--. Barker's End, Wetherby Rd. - Det. Garage – Object.

(e) 15/00728 – The Coppice 22 Church Lane – Replacement Windows and Balcony 

 (f)  15/ 00715 – The Ferns, Tithe Barn Lane – Carport for 3 cars. 

(g) 15/01193 – 15 Congreve Approach – Ext. to Garage & New Roof.

2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

a) P/15/00171 – 3 Bankfield – Exts. 

6660.FINANCE 
1. Bills for payment:

(a) J. Gallant – Salary and Expenses-                       1,962.21

(b) D. Gluck- Support for NDP.                                  2,000.00 

(c)GGS Groundcare – Maintenance                          1,250.00                                                                                                                                                                (d) IPI – Playground Inspection                                      50.00                                                                     It was agreed to pay all the above. 

6661   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.
1 Letter from VHC requesting grant from BPC for refurbishment of kitchen and replacement flat roof over entrance. It has recently been found that the old roof is in a very poor condition and failure to deal with it could undermine the new work carried out. Repairs will cost £6k. The VHC are also anxious to undertake improvements to the kitchen but are at present uncertain of the cost involved. They wish to know how much the PC is likely to be able to provide. After some discussion, it was agreed that, in addition to the £3k annual PC grant, they will this year  make the VHC a grant of £5k, with a promise to underwrite a further £5k if this proves necessary.
2.Bus Shelter on A58 at junction with Wood Lane  Cllrs have noticed that tiles are starting to come off the roof of the bus shelter at this junction. Metro to be informed. (Action JG)                                                                                                                         3.Request from Bev Kirk for use of village facilities. Bev Kirk had suggested to the VHC that it would be useful if she and her colleagues could have a satellite office at the VH when working in this area. It was understood that they would pay a small charge for use of the committee room, kitchen and toilets. They would use the facility 2 or 3 times a week and make themselves tea and sandwiches on the premises. Cllr Ward will take her round to view the facilities next week. Cllr Tatman suggested that the Scout Hut might be a preferable venue as the car parking situation could be better there if large lorries are involved.
6662   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.
1.Best Wishes to Cllr Bosomworth – The Council wished Cllr Bosomworth the best of luck in his adventurous undertaking to cycle solo and entirely self funded from New York to San Fransisco  to raise money for the Yorkshire Brain Research Centre.                                                              2.Broken Seat on Wood Lane – Cllr Flockton reported that 3 planks of wood have been nailed across the seat and one plank is missing, leaving nails sticking out in a dangerous way                                                                                                                  3.Bench on Compton Lane – The Chairman hopes to get this installed soon.                                         4.Loud Bangs in the early morning Cllr Frankland and a neighbour have been disturbed at 6.30 am several mornings by loud bangs, thought to be from a bird scarer used by a farmer. The Chairman offered to speak to Mr Cornforth about it.
Signed:                                Date:                         March 15 Mins. 

